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Order under Para 2(B) of the PGC Resolution No F.4/14/94-AR 
dated 25.9.97 

                                                            

Date of hearing : 27th September, 2021 

Complainant    : Sh. Amit Mann 
   
Respondent     : Deputy Commissioner  
     (Narela Zone), North DMC 
 
Grievance No.   : PGC/2021/MCD/20 

 
1. Brief facts of the complaint 
  
Sh. Amit Mann has filed a grievance in this Commission regarding 

connivance of the officers / officials of Narela Zone, North DMC 

with Sh. Sahab Singh in encroachment on government land 

comprising Khasra No. 86/12 in the village. 

 

2. Proceedings in the Public Grievances Commission 
 
The PGC has convened four hearings in the matter and in the 

hearing held on 27.09.2021 following are present : 

 Complainant  : Absent 

 Respondent  : Sh. Vijender Singh, EE/PWD  

     Sh. Shri Niwas, AE(B) 

 

3. Relevant facts that emerged during the Hearing :   

 

3.1 Sh. Vijender Singh, Ex. Engineer, PWD is present in the 

hearing and reiterated the initial stand of the department that 

encroachment on the roads have to be removed by the MCD only 

as they are the land owning agency.    
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3.2 Sh. Shri Niwas, Asstt. Engineer (B), Narela Zone is present 

in the hearing and submitted a report dated 24.09.2021, stating 

that : 

“the action against encroachment on storm water drain / Govt. 

land in front of the property in reference has been taken on 

23.09.2021.  The encroachment in front of the property in 

reference has been removed.  The photographs showing removal 

of encroachment are enclosed herewith.” 

 

4. Recommendations  of the PGC 
 
As the action in the matter has been taken by the officers of Narela 

Zone/North DMC, the matter stands closed at the level of the 

Commission. 

 

 
 

(SUDHIR YADAV) 
     MEMBER              

 
No.PGC/2021/MCD/20/   Dated : 
 
To: 
  

1. Sh. Pushpender, Ex. Engineer(B), Narela Zone,  North 
DMC, Zonal Office Building, Primary health Centre, Near 
Alipur, Narela, Delhi – 110040 
 

2. Sh. Vijender Singh, Executive Engineer, Public Works 
Department, North Road Division, Opposite Khalsa 
College, Mall Road, Delhi - 110054 
 


